
Fallbrook Quilt Guild 
Newsletter 

October, 2017 
 

 
 

 

President’s Message 

 
September’s guild meeting turned out to be an exceptional evening.  Our speaker,                
Rita Verroca, held us all spellbound.  She had a story for every quilt shown and she spoke  
with such enthusiasm for the art of quilting.  So many members stayed until the very end – 
and then some……many stayed to talk and purchased patterns and/or Rita’s book.  Rita’s 
workshop  was also a success - she demonstrated how to do her way of doing needle turn   
for    various pieces on the different patterns.  I left at 4 and Rita still had 2 ladies spellbound 
with her demonstrations.  Thank you Sylvia for  bringing Rita to us – that was a very special 
evening  for us all. 
 
Since I received good comments on the earlier time for doing Show and Tell, I will   repeat it 
again. 
 
“We’re in the homestretch for our quilt show”.  Where capable, we all need to step up by 
doing what we can to help bring the show to fruition.  There are still quite a few openings for 
volunteers to assist with the various quilt show committees.  Quilts being shown need to be 
hung for display and taken down after show’s end.  The same as last month, a table will be 
set up with all the committee signup clipboards asking for your name to be added some-
where.  Please sign up!  
 
The October Board meeting will commence on Friday, the 13th at the Quilter’s Cottage from 
10:00 to 12:00.  All members are welcome to attend. By attending, you’d have the perfect 
excuse to stay and shop afterward. Jan Chow and Diane Miller are so very generous in  
providing room for our meetings and would love to see us all making   purchases.  
     
There won’t be a Guild meeting in November due to 
our Quilt Show on the 3rd and 4th.  Wishing you all a 
happy and healthy October.  And, of course,   
 “Happy Halloween”.   
 
Barbara Vajda 



      OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS 
 
 
6  Lillian Galante 
10  Kathaleen Quinlan 
17  Wynell Moore 
22  Linda Wright 
28  Alta Jay 
 
Bring a quilt related item for  
the Birthday drawings table! 

Speakers and Workshops for 2017~2018 
 

Most of the workshops are scheduled for 2018, since this is a quilt show year. I’m looking forward to an       
interesting and fun year! Please feel free to contact me by phone or email to sign-up. 

 
Sylvia Williams, Program chairman 

619-972-0036, email; sylview@roadrunner.com 
 
 

October 5, 2017~Terry Waldron~” The Art of Doing it all”, Speaker only; http://www.terrywaldron.com/ 
November, 2017~Quilt Show~no speaker 
December, 2017~Christmas pot luck~no speaker 

Quilt Show News 
 
The quilt show is less than 6 weeks away!  Hard to  believe.  For those                        
who haven’t finished their quilts  they entered, continue to make                                   
progress on finishing. 
 
Your quilt must have a sleeve for hanging.  If the quilt is wider than 80”,                         
the sleeve must be in two parts. 
 
For quilts longer than 90”, please pin or baste up the bottom of the quilt                            
before you deliver it to the Quilt Collection committee, so it won’t drag on the floor. 
 
We still need helpers for all the committees, especially Set-Up/Take-Down.  Please be 
ready to sign up at the next meeting or say “yes” to phone calls asking for help! 
 
Thanks.   Sandy Scott 



September Treasurer’s Report for        
October newsletter 

Income:                                                                                                                       
Cup and A Quarter = $47;                                                                                       
Door Prize = $34;                                                                                                           
Birthday Drawing = $60;                                                                                      
Membership = $126;                                                                                             
Ways & Means = $452;                                                                                               
Workshops/Programs = $360.                                                                                
Total Income = $1079 

Expenses:                                                                                                                
Membership = $17.78;                                                                                         
Workshops/Programs = $1678.29;                                                                         
Space Rental = $25; 
Directory = $237.05;                                                                                                 
Website Fees = $190.80.                                                                                         
Total Expenses = $2,148.92 

QUILTS OF LOVE—Mary Cardamon 
 
    Thank you for your contribution of the beautiful quilts 
in August: 
 
         Jane Larson - 1 
         Marj Freda - 1 
          Floyce  Royer 
 
 
Quilts for Camp Pendleton babies turned in at the   
September meeting: 
 
          Jane Carpenter - 1 
          Glenna Garrett -1 
          Mary-Anne Cardamon - 1[1  

MEMBERSHIP 
 
What a great meeting we had in September!  We had a total of 50 members attend 
and 7 guests. 
 
Our guests were: 
Karen Wilson (she is renewing her membership in OctoberJ) 
Patty Lacroix 
Cathy Conner 
Gloria Potter 
Judi Nurse 
Mary Bosch 
Marion Masek 
 
We also had two people renew their memberships.  Since it was after the Directory, 
please make note of their personal information… 
 
Wendy Bean 760-731-9088 
2552 Sugar Pine Lane 760-468-1624 
Fallbrook, CA 92028 B/D     June 10 
Email: - wbean2000@yahoo.com 

Linda Huff 760-451-1024 
623 Tumble Creek Ter 760-419-7024 
Fallbrook, CA 92028 B/D   March 25 
Email  -  lindash1@sbcglobal.net 

Happy rest of September… 
 
Tina Rainey and Judy Ortega 



 
FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD MINUTES FROM GENERAL MEETING  —  September 7, 2017  
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:46 pm by Barb Vajda, President. Barb led the Pledge of Allegiance, welcomed 
our guests, visitors, and members. Barb reported a former guild member, Cheryl Geter, has a quilt that was accepted 
to the prestigious Cherrywood Fabrics Dutch Tour. Hers was one of 210 quilts chosen out of over 400 entrants. 
These quilts will be split with some going on the Dutch tour and the balance on the French tour. Congratulations to 
Cheryl!  
 
Newsletter Deadline: The deadline for items to go in the guild newsletter is September 15th. Any items should be 
sent to our new newsletter editor, Diane Trappen at QuiltDLT@aol.com.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Since Betsy Shirkey is on vacation, Barb reported our income was $1,754.26, expenses 
$1,372.40, leaving a balance of $22,120.84.  
 
Membership Report: Tina Rainey reported we have 57 attendees, 50 members and 7 guests. Total membership as of 
now is 90, including exempt members.  
 
Hospitality: Kris Hamblen thanked everyone for bringing the refreshments tonight and says she has enough signups 
for the rest of the year at this time. Kris also asked the members at the meeting what kind of entertainment they 
would like to see at the December meeting. Some members suggested the traditional choral presentation while others 
thought members might enjoy just talking with each other.  
 
Quilt Show Update: Jan Conklin says Sandy has 50 quilts for the show so far. We had over 200 at the last show. She 
also announced we have 60-65 quilts donated for the auction at this time but we need more and she also mentioned 
the items for the auction don’t necessarily need to be quilts. Crafts, baskets, crocheted/knitted items, etc. are also 
welcome. Jan did say Betsy already has enough baby quilts for the auction. Country store/boutique items will be   
accepted at the October meeting.  
 
Kris Hamblen is heading up the vendor committee at the show and needs at least 5 more vendors at this time. She has 
5 signed up so far. Crafts vendors are welcome to show their wares at the vendor booth.  
 
Sandy Scott says she still needs more volunteers to help at the quilt show and was manning a table outlining the   
opportunities available.  
 
2017-2018 Opportunity Quilt: Packets of tickets are available for pickup. Reminder, each member is expected to buy 
at least one packet of tickets, more if you like.  
 
2018-2019 Opportunity Quilt: Barb mentioned there are several boxes going around with fabric and a quilt block 
book circulating for the membership to help with the red and white quilt that will be our Opportunity Quilt for the 
next year. Each member is expected to make at least one quilt block during the year.  
 
Show and Tell: Many members brought in their projects to show to the group. Barb moved Show and Tell up in the 
program to make sure members could see the work being done by our group.  
 
Speaker: Sylvia Williams introduced Rita Verroca who presented “Travel Through Quilt History”. Rita delighted us 
with anecdotes of her interest in quilting when she moved to the US and had us in stitches most of the evening with 
her stories. She hand pieces and quilts all of her quilts and the work she does is simply exquisite.  
 
Drawings: The drawings were held after Rita Verroca’s presentation. 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 8:48 pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted by:  Renee Toomey Secretary  



PARADISE SEWING 
 

SIGNED THE NEW LEASE! 
  

It's official! 
Our new address will be: 

13242 Poway Road! 
  

ALL Fabric now 30% OFF! 
(minimum cut 1 yd ) 

Purchase any 4 yds 
or more to save 40%! 

  
Batik Blowout 

Buy 5 yds or more 
(minimum cut 1 yd) 

get 50% OFF! 

North County Quilters of Escondido presents our 
Biennial  2017 Quilt Show & Sale 

  
Friday,      September 29,                   10:00 am to 5:00 pm 
Saturday, September 30,                   10:00 am to 4:00 pm 

  
Escondido Elks Lodge 
2430 South Escondido Blvd. 
Escondido, CA.  92025 
  
*Quilts for Immediate Sale 
*Mini Quilt Silent Auction 
*Over 30 Raffle Baskets 
*Numerous Vendors 
*Boutique Tables 
*Food & Beverages 
  

Tickets are $5.00/day or $8.00/2 day ticket.  
Over 80 and under 8 are in for FREE.!!! 

  
Visit our website and print out our Quilt Show Postcard 

and you will get a coupon for $1.00 off admission 



 

 

Reminders 
 
Next meeting is October 5 , 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Fallbrook Community Center. 
 
 Don’t forget; 
Name tag 
Show and Tell Quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Birthday Girls door prizes 
Swap Shop Items—Please bring items to October meeting or contact 
 Paula  Manning at manning_Paula@yahoo.com to make arrange
 ments for drop off or pick up prior to that date. 
 
The Newsletter deadline is the 15th of each month. 
QUILTDLT@AOL.COM — Diane Trappen 
 


